
 
 
Board of Education Meeting Recap 
 
 
The Township High School District 211 Board of Education met on Thursday, 
February 12, 2015, in the Anne Koller Board Meeting Room at the G.A. McElroy 
Administration Center.  The following is a recap of important items that were 
acted upon at the meeting. 
 
 
Military Recognition 
 
The Board of Education 

 





available here. 
 
 



Amy Friel, Director of Transportation Raymond Gawron, Publications Assistant 
Rebecca Rolph, and Director of Community Relations Thomas Petersen. 
 
 
Purchase Recommendation for Off-Campus District 211 Academy-North 
Building 
 
Since 2005, District 211 has offered the Academy-North program to meet the 
needs of students who require support beyond the regular high school setting.  
During the 2004-2005 school year, the Board of Education approved the lease of 
a 13,000 square foot facility at 335 E. Illinois Avenue in Palatine to house this off-
campus program.  The program has been at that facility for the past 10 years. 
 
At its January 15, 2015 meeting, the Board extended the lease on the property 
until April 30, 2015.  Effective February 1, 2015, monthly rent is $7,037.  A 
portion of the space also is leased to North Cook Young Adult Academy 
(NCYAA) with monthly rent collected in the amount of $7,509. Under the terms of 
agreement, the District is responsible for all general maintenance, utility costs, 
insurance and property taxes. 
 
The existing lease agreement allows for a purchase option of the property before 
the conclusion of the term of the lease, and the Board approved the purchase of 
the Academy-North building.  Because the District is responsible for all 
operational costs and real estate taxes, it is in the best financial interest of the 
District to purchase the property for the continuation of the Academy-North 
program rather than entering into an additional long-term lease.  Following 
completion of appraisals and in discussion with the property owners, the 
proposed purchase price was agreed to in the amount of $950,000 plus 
applicable closing costs estimated at $10,000.  Funds for the purchase of the 
property are available between the FY15 





Roosevelt University, and a second master’s degree in educational leadership 
from American College of Education. 
 
Mr. Manning will fill the position vacated by current Schaumburg High School 
Athletic Director Timothy Kirby


